Town of Chatham, 2019
November 7, 2019

Attendance: Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Riley Pitman, Tricia Pitman,
Alan Eastman and Bill Briggs

Meeting called to order.

Minutes for October were accepted as written.

Vouchers were signed.

The Board approved 2 intents to cut wood.

The Board received a check in the amount of $1,568.00 in payment for a
settlement for not receiving enough money in lieu of taxes.

Tri-County CAP sent a new request for funds. The Board requires resident
signatures for all new requests for funds. A letter will be sent to Tri-County asking
for them to gather the required signatures.

Tax Deed for Josh Kiesman needs to be made out and signed by the Selectmen.
Jason Eastman will ask Jen Zulker if the town can make out the deed or if our
attorney has to.

The Board of Tax and Land Appeal contacted the town for information regarding
Tom Henriksen’s property. He has filed an appeal on the abatement that was
granted to him. The information was sent.

The Board signed a request for information letter to ask for information from
Consolidated Communications.

Jason Eastman received a reminder for Flood Zone Insurance.

Jason Eastman contacted 911 and asked if Dewin Road could be changed to
Dewing Road. They said that it could be and that it is not all that difficult. The

residents living on the street would need to be informed. A new sign would have
to be put up. All 3 selectmen were in favor of granting the request.

The generator project and the access to the basement project are still on hold.
Alan Eastman received a call asking if there are any hauling restrictions on Barnes
Road.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.

Meeting Adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman




